 
 


Teaching notes
How to use this resource
This resource, Laptop wrap: The Freedom Rides, is aimed at supporting student use of laptops in both online and offline classroom environments.

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Laptop wrap: The Freedom Rides intends to encourage students to explore the reasons for and outcomes of the journey of the Student Action For Aborigines (SAFA) committee around regional New South Wales. Students will also examine the role of Charles Perkins in co-ordinating the Freedom Rides as the President of the SAFA. 

Explore  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The video relating to Charles Perkins and the Freedom Rides has been taken from a Behind the News segment produced by the ABC. The digital stories that discuss the background and impact of the Freedom Rides come from a larger resource called Making a Difference. The website commemorating the Freedom Rides includes diary entries from Ann Curthoys, a participant of the tour, newspaper clippings, maps, photos, and official documents of the SAFA. In the Australian Biography website, Charles Perkins responds to several questions relating to his experiences in Australia, the Freedom rides, and the political action he has engaged in since.

All material and learning activities directly relate to Core Study – Depth Study 4: Rights and freedoms (1945–present). 

Your tasks 

 Task 1: Publish a leaflet
After students view all relevant resources, they are first asked to publish a leaflet explaining the purpose of the Freedom Rides. Suggestions for content have been included in the resource, as well as programs to use to complete the task. 

 Task 2: Create a podcast
Having watched the video clips on Charles Perkins, as well as the other resources, students are now asked to examine Charles Perkins’ role in the Freedom Rides. They are asked to present their work as a podcast, which is simply an audio recording which will be shared with others. 
To successfully complete this task, students must develop a script and then record their information using a tool like Audacity. 
You may wish to select a few audio files at the end of the lesson to share with the class. They may be emailed to you from the student laptops, saved on a secure server/website or transferred via thumb drive.
If you would like more information, view the UCreate resource on podcasts.

 Task 3: Record a news story
The final task for students is to use the information they have gathered to prepare and record a television news story. In pairs, they are to be looking retrospectively at the Freedom Rides and the impact they had on Australian society. 
Once they have developed their script, students can use video-editing software and their laptop camera to produce a short video. 
When done, they may wish to share their news story with their peers or otherwise you may choose to display a selection of news stories for the whole class to see. This will naturally depend on the resources available to you.
	
	© NSW Department of Education 2018
	
© NSW Department of Education 2018
image3.png




image4.png




image1.png
4 The freedom rides

Laptop wraps





image2.png




